Recruitment Managers Network

23 September 2010
Meeting Notes

IN ATTENDANCE 
Gemma Rossiter
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Katie Wallace
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Jennie Burbury

London Borough of Ealing

Stephanie Mills

London Borough of Greenwich

Alan Galloway


London Borough of Hillingdon

Dawn Matthews

London Borough of Lambeth

Rachel Mundy


London Borough of Merton & Sutton

Rashid Patel


London Borough of Newham

David Simpkin (Chair)

London Borough of Redbridge

Sharon Stoby


London Borough of Waltham Forest

Caroline Dempsey

London Borough of Wandsworth
Simon Pannell


London Councils
Debbie Williams

London Councils

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Yvonne Ruffle (Bexley), Andrea Walkerdine (Enfield), Panny Papasavva (Haringey), Elena Russell (Hillingdon), Keeley Cooper (Kensington & Chelsea), Claudine Fox (Richmond) and Sylvia Stuart (Waltham Forest).
1.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

The June 2010 newsletter was noted.

2. RECRUITMENT TENDER UPDATE (Rachel Mundy, Merton/Sutton)

Decision has been made to let three of the potential five lots.  The three are:

· Recruitment Advertising (which includes some extra bits: outplacements, strategic HR services)

· Executive Search and Selection (perm & temp)

· Assessment and Testing (pick-n-mix, pay as you go)

The group have reached a shortlist of providers for the Recruitment Advertising and Executive Search lots.

Assessment Searching will commence in November.

The ECRB and Overseas lots are on hold at the moment.

Kingston will be project managing the ERCB lot and will be visiting Kent County Council in the next few weeks to see what they do there.

From presentations made to the group, colleagues realised that there is a lot more out there that we can tap in to and possibly make more savings.

3.
CRB UPDATE – Jenny Burbury (Ealing)

Due to have a meeting this week but it was cancelled.  The group now meet with the LGA, before the main meeting, to decide on the agenda.

Future consultation of the CRB might lead to split between the ISA registrations and police checks – this speculation at the moment. 

Next meeting with the ISA/VBS is on the 21 October.   If any colleagues have any issues they would like raised please contact Jenny Burbury.  

Due to cost cutting the meetings may no longer take place in London.  Proposal to hold these meetings by video conferencing – London members have feedback that they would rather have face to face meetings, so would be willing to travel to Liverpool.

4.
RECRUITMENT CAMPAIGNS – Alan Galloway, Hillingdon

Alan gave feedback to colleagues on his attendance at the ‘Future of Recruiting and Retaining Social Workers’ event held on 24 June 2010.  Copy of the slides are attached.
Alan asked colleagues if they had recruitment freezes, specifically CWS:
Croydon – yes, have converted some locums to permanent contracts.  Looking at recruiting from Ireland.   Have one sole person working on social worker recruitment and have also opened up an Academy.

Wandsworth – have a freeze, but not for CSW.

Newham – reviewed career grades but are still recruiting.

All commented that they noticed a number of people leaving CSW.

5.
UKBA LIMITS – Jenny Burbury (Ealing)
All boroughs are facing issues with the number of limits they have been allocated.
One authority has put in for new certificates, which were turned down due to the usage of there current certificate over the previous year.

It was agreed that a colleague from the UKBA be invited to the December meeting so colleagues can raise any issues/concerns.

6.
CAPITAL AMBITION WORK UPDATE 
National Pay Negotiations 

The unions’ wrote to the Employers requesting to go to arbitration as the Chancellor’s budget statement position regarding £250 for those employees paid less than £21,000 in the public sector had not been offered in local government.  The Employers confirmed that they would not agree to participate in arbitration and reiterated that there would be no pay increase for 2010/11.     

Regional pay briefings for 2011/12 will be held late 2010/early 2011 – date to be confirmed.

London Living Wage (LLW) – In the absence of a pay award for 2010/11, the lowest pay point in outer London was now 2p an hour below the LLW.   

Changes to Conditions of Service

Following various discussions at been taking place at various network meetings about changes to conditions of service.  London Councils undertook an anonymised survey. Key areas being looked at by authorities are:

· Redundancy pay

· Occupational sick pay

· Car Allowances

· Annual leave

· Premia rates (particularly weekend enhancements)

Many boroughs are at an early stage in their plans but the findings of this survey have been shared through the Heads of HR network.

Jobs Portal - Update

Due to this project being stalled for the past years due to the GLA no longer wishing to support this element of the ‘yourlondon’ site, colleagues were informed that London Councils would be refunding boroughs with the £1,000 they contributed towards this project.    
7.
TOPICS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

Colleagues were asked to think about future topics for meetings.  

The following suggestions were made:

· Update from UKBA – possibly December meeting
Colleagues discussed the need to ensure that the meeting demonstrates value for money and requires input from Borough's attending. Having it noted at least demonstrates awareness
8.
CHAIR

Dave Simpkin, Redbridge, agreed to stay as Chair of the Recruitment Network for the remainder of the year.   Nominations will be sought at the March 2011 meeting.

8.
DATES OF NEXT MEETING
16 December 2010 (10am-12.30)

Future Dates
10 March 2011 (10am-12.30)

16 June 2011 (10am-12.30)

22 September 2011 (10am-12.30)

15 December 2011 (10am-12.30)
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